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June 30, 2017 
 
Dr. Giuseppe Di Lorenzo, Dr. Jan Michiels, Dr. Sandro Vento, Dr. Shuhei Yoshida 
Editors-in-Chief 
World Journal of Clinical Cases 
 
Dear Dr. Di Lorenzo, Dr. Michiels, Dr. Vento, and Dr. Yoshida, 
 
Thank you for considering our case report entitled “Hydrogen Peroxide Ingestion with 
Injury to Upper Gastrointestinal Tract” by Jonathan V. Martin, MD and Choichi Sugawa, 
MD, for publication in your journal World Journal of Clinical Cases.  We have addressed 
the requests of the editorial team as outlined in our edited manuscript, and have also 
reviewed the peer-review evaluation.  Below are the changes we have adopted in our 
manuscript.  
 

1. The title was revised to reflect the correct title of paper (as indicated in response 
email).  The title is: Hydrogen Peroxide Ingestion with Injury to Upper 
Gastrointestinal Tract 

2. An IRB form was signed, submitted, and referenced in manuscript (page 1). 
3. An informed consent form was signed, submitted, and referenced in manuscript 

(page 1). 
4. A conflict of interest statement form was signed, submitted, and referenced in 

manuscript (page 1). 
5. The short comments section was filled out as requested on page 7-8 of the 

manuscript. 
6. Citation references were addressed to not include more than 5 references at a 

time (page 5). 
7. The order of references was updated to accurately reflect their appearance in the 

manuscript (page 6 & 9). 
 
This manuscript has not been published and is not under consideration for publication 
elsewhere.  We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. 
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We trust this will address the concerns of the editorial board.  Should there be any 
further questions, we would be happy to answer them.  Thank you again for your time 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Choichi Sugawa, MD 
Professor of Surgery 
Michael and Marian Ilitch Department of Surgery 
Wayne State University  


